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Superintendent Procedure 1310SP  

Policy & Procedure Development 

Approved by:  s/Dr. Brent C. Jones     Date:2/3/22 

 Dr. Brent C. Jones, Interim Superintendent 
 
 
This Procedure outlines the manner in which Seattle Public Schools develop policies and 
procedures.   
 
Policies may be proposed by the Superintendent and presented to the School Board for 
approval. Typically, policies are presented to a Board Committee for initial review.  
Upon Committee recommendation, the policy will be moved to the full School Board for 
approval.  Updating the header or footer, titles of staff, departments, or schools, and 
legal or cross references that have been changed since policy adoption; making format 
changes; and fixing grammatical, capitalization and punctuation errors of a current 
Board-approved policy do not require further Board approval. Further, non-substantive 
changes that do not affect the meaning, duties, intent, or character of the policy also do 
not require further Board approval. 
 
Policies are typically introduced at one Board meeting and are considered for final 
approval at the next Board meeting.  Upon request of the Superintendent, policies with 
potential major operational impacts may have a one-meeting delay between 
Introduction and Action to allow additional time for public comment. 
 
All Board-approved policies are required to use the  “School Board-Approved Policy 
Template” maintained by the School Board office.  The School Board office can provide 
advice to policy writers on language, committee timelines, and appropriate policy 
numbers. 
 
Some policies may require procedures to facilitate implementation.  In the majority of 
cases, procedures are developed and approved by the Superintendent.  However, on 
occasion a procedure will be adopted by the School Board.  Procedures that are adopted 
by the School Board include those that are specifically required by law or those that 
regulate School Board actions.  All Board-approved procedures are required to use the  
“School Board-Approved Procedure Template” maintained by the School Board office.   
 
Upon creation of a new Superintendent Procedure that is related to a new or revised 
Board policy, the new procedure may be presented to the Board for review at the same 
time as the new or revised policy is presented.  Procedures that are developed separate 
from a new or revised policy, or that are revised mid-year, will be provided for 
information to the relevant Board committee and provided to the Board for information 
in the Superintendent’s annual procedure report to the School Board. 
 
All Superintendent Procedures are required to use the “Superintendent Procedure 
Template” maintained by the School Board office.  The School Board office can provide 
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advice to procedure writers on language, committee timelines, and appropriate policy 
numbers. 
 
 
 
Approved: May 2012 
Revised: February 2022 
Cross Reference: Policy Nos. 1010; 1240; 1310 


